
  Guests  
Natasha Mandryk (Chair)  Aamra Bilal 
Andy Sellwood  Adrian Lipsett 
Belinda Kaplan  Alison Woods 
Dave McMullen 
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4. APPROVE PAST MINUTES 

https://www.vcc.ca/strategic-plan/
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has completed an Indigenization readiness assessment, and one of the next steps will be to hire a new 
Dean of Indigenous Initiatives. 

� 

https://employee.vcc.ca/media/myvcc/content-assets/documents/departments/indigenous/indigenization-planning-framework.pdf
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� It was clarified that total hours (96) are listed under both lecture and self-paced category, since the 
courses can be delivered in either format. The lab hours were added in consultation with the 
Registrar’s Office to facilitate scheduling. It was suggested to separate the evaluation plans for the self-
paced and class-based options. The CourseLeaf CIM system does not allow for this distinction on the 
course form. It is practice at VCC to use combined course outline for both delivery options, since 
students’ learning outcomes are the same.   

ii) Program Updates: ESL Pathways Standard Certificate 
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c) Education Quality Committee 

i) 2022 Annual Program Reviews 

� T. Rowlatt reported that notification of this year’s annual program reviews was sent out to department 
heads. The CTLR ran a well-attended training session on Monday. The annual program review form 
was shortened, and the process streamlined; departments will need to complete only the form and 
the department plan, which was aligned with the Academic Plan.   

10. RESEARCH REPORT 

� D. Wells reported that the Research Ethics Board is seeking new members from the College 
community; a call for expressions of interest was sent out. 

11. CHAIR REPORT  

� 1N. Mandryk reported that Curriculum Committee approved a change to the admission requirements 
for the Medical Laboratory Assistant Certificate program. Going forward, either English 12 or proof of 
English Language Proficiency is required, not both. Since this was the original intent of the 
department, it was agreed at the meeting to treat this as a correction, approved by Curriculum 
Committee, rather than moving it forward for EdCo approval. Members had no concerns about this 
approach. 

� N. Mandryk was consulted in the review of policy C.3.14 Curriculum Development and Approval. 
Discussions are taking place around concept papers as well as minor and major curriculum changes.   

12. STUDENT REPORT 

� G. Sarnoh outlined challenges faced by students around online delivery and adapting to online 
learning; one particular concern was scheduling of online sessions for extended time periods 


